
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 7, 2020 
 
 
E. Jefferson Fairbanks, Ph.D. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Teton County Hospital District 
dba St. John’s Hospital 
P.O. Box 428 
Jackson, WY 83001 
 
SUBJECT:  LICENSE NOTIFICATION 
 
By letter dated January 17, 2020, you requested to add two sealed sources to your material 
license.  A member of your staff indicated that the sealed sources will be used as reference 
sources and shielding.  In accordance with 10 CFR 35.65, the sealed sources you requested 
are less than 30 millicuries (per sealed source) and are not required to be listed on your license. 
Therefore, your request does not require a modification to your existing material license. The 
documentation that you submitted, along with your request, is very important and should be 
retained as part of your records.  Your records may be reviewed during your next routine 
inspection.  
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” a copy of this letter will be 
available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the 
NRC’s document system (ADAMS).  ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

       
 

Michelle R. Simmons, Senior Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing and Decommissioning Branch 
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